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Dear Senator Nelson: 

Thank you for your letter regarding the retraction by the Acting Chiefs of the 
FCC's Wireline Competition Bureau, Wireless Telecommunications Bureau, and Office of 
Managing Director of the "E-rate Modernization Progress Report" released on January 18, 2017. 

As I said in my first remarks to the agency ' s terrific career staff, I believe one of our core 
priorities going forward must be to close the digital divide. And a more effective E-Rate 
program-one that promotes better connectivity for students and library patrons alike-can be a 
powerful tool to help bridge that divide. E-Rate is a key component of the Universal Service 
Fund and can help millions of children in America benefit from digital learning. This is why, 
four years ago, I said that "E-Rate is a program worth fighting for. " And this is why I have 
advocated for a student-centered approach toE-Rate, one in which program support follows the 
student, rather than being distributed through a complicated, outdated priority system. We must 
also streamline theE-Rate funding process, making it easier for schools to apply for and obtain 
funding without having to fill out seven different series of forms and/or spend scarce funds 
(which should be devoted to students) on outside consultants. And we must end the incentives 
for wasteful spending, distribute funds more fairly , and make the program much more 
transparent. 

The report at issue was released in the last days of the previous Administration. Not only 
were Commissioners not given the traditional 48 hours to review it, but it was not shown at all to 
Commissioners before being released. This was unacceptable and an abuse of the FCC's 
processes. Reports like this should not be (and henceforth, will not be) issued without advance 
notice being provided to Commissioners. Revocation simply affirms that a repmt issued 
improperly has no legal or other effect going forward and does not necessarily reflect the views 
of a majority of Commissioners. With that said, the report will remain available on the agency' s 
website for public review. 

I appreciate your interest in this matter and I look forward to working with you as we 
pursue the goal of promoting digital learning. Please let me know if I can be of any further 
assistance. 

Sincerely, 

Ajit V. Pai 


